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To the Occupier 
 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
Traffic Calming changes on 
Collin Lane, Willersey 

Amey Gloucestershire 
5th Floor 
Shire Hall 
Bearland 
Gloucester 
GL1 2TG 
 
Tel: 08000 514 514 
 

 
 
Our reference:  
Your reference:  
 
Thursday, 2 February 2017 
 
Proposed traffic calming on Collin Lane 
 
Dear Sir / Madam 
 
Please find attached a plan showing proposals for ‘Priority Give Way’ traffic calming on Collin Lane. 
 
I am writing on behalf of Gloucestershire County Council to give you a chance to comment on these 
proposals which are being done as part of the new housing development by Newland Homes. 
 
As you will see on the plan, it is proposed to construct two ‘build-outs’ to create traffic calming chicanes 
either side of Collin Close.  The first chicane will be outside the property “Redland” where priority will be 
given to traffic travelling towards the village.  A second chicane, constructed on the other side of the road 
outside “Hopefield”, will give priority to those travelling out of the village.  In both cases, those drivers 
without priority will obviously have to give way to on-coming traffic. 
 
Chicanes such as those proposed for Collin Lane are a proven way of calming traffic within a 30mph speed 
limit and have been used successfully throughout the country and neither of the ‘build-outs’ will affect 
access to either of the adjacent properties. 
 
I would welcome your views on this scheme by Friday 3rd March 2017 please, but in the meantime, if you 
would like any more information, please email gcc.tro@amey.co.uk or ‘phone 08000 514514. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 

Chris Townley 
For and on behalf of Amey Gloucestershire 
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